
 
 

Annual Spring Clean-Up – One Day Only 
June 6, 2020 

 
Annual Spring Clean-Up Day is drawing near! As an annual service to residents, the Village of 
Middleville has arranged with Republic Services for a one-day pick-up of household items, rolled 
carpet, furniture, and other large and bulky objects that have outlived their usefulness. 
 
Village residents may begin placing items at the edge of a Village street abutting their own residence 
on May 30, 2020. All items must be placed at the curb by 9:00 p.m. on June 5, 2020. The private 
hauler will make only one sweep through the Village beginning at 7:00 a.m. on June 6, 2020. 
 

The pick up will be one day only – June 6, 2020. 
 
The private hauler will not pick up the following: petroleum-based products, toxic chemicals, 
paint, motor vehicle parts, building demolition or construction materials (including concrete), batteries, 
food wastes, animal wastes, tires, and carcasses and any other materials deemed to be hazardous. 
(See below) 
 
Refrigerators and other appliances will be picked up but must have all airtight doors completely 
detached for safety reasons. 
 
The Annual Spring Clean-Up Day is financed by Village property taxes and is only for Village 
residents and property owners. Any Village resident allowing Spring Clean-Up items from outside the 
Village will forfeit their pickup. If unauthorized waste items are mixed in with authorized waste items, 
the result will be that no items will be collected from that residence. 
 
If items are placed out at the curb after the waste hauler has made the scheduled one sweep of the 
Village, the resident will be responsible for disposing of those items and any expense related to that 
disposal. 
 

Resources for Hazardous Waste and Building Material Disposal 
 
Hazardous Waste may be taken to the Expo Center, Barry County Fairgrounds, 1350 N. M-37 Hwy, 
Hastings, MI 49058, on Saturday, September 26, 2020 between 9 a.m. and 1 p.m., sponsored by the 
Barry County Solid Waste Oversight Committee.  Visit their website at www.barryeatonhealth.org or 
call (517) 543-3686 for more information. 
 
Waste Building Materials and other non-hazardous waste items may be taken by residents at their 
own expense to Waste Management Hastings Landfill (269) 945-2260 ext. 2, 1899 N. M-43 Highway, 
Hastings, MI  49058 between the hours of 8 a.m. – 3:30 p.m., Monday – Friday and 8 a.m. – 12 
Noon, Saturday.  A minimum fee of roughly $53 will be charged per Waste Management for a pick-up 
truck sized load that is brought to their location. The Kent County Landfill on 100th St. in Caledonia at 
(616) 877-4092 is another possibility if the location is closer for a resident.  Call ahead for rates and 
hours of operation. 

http://www.barryeatonhealth.org/

